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We warmly welcome back children, parents and staff this September! With an extended welcome also to our 
new Reception intake and new children in many of our other classes. 

We welcome into the school Ms Rew (new teaching assistant for Year 4) and Mrs Whitehouse-Giles (new 
teaching assistant in Year 3). We welcome back Mrs. R Lawrence returning from maternity leave and teaching 
alongside Mrs. Thompson in Year 2. We also congratulate Mrs Wray for her completion of her SCITT course 
resulting in gaining her Teacher Qualifications and taking on her role as Year 3 Teacher. Mrs Pelling is now our 
Intervention Teaching Assistant and will be working across the school with individuals and groups to support in 
class progress. She will also be supporting Ms Rowe and support children who may need some pastoral support 
within class. 

As always this term is going to be busy. We have our Reading and Maths afternoons, Christmas productions and 
many sporting competitions.  There are also a number of changes this year too… 

 No more Boomreader for Key Stage 2, we are introducing a new tool called Accelerated Reader. Once this has 
been set up we will ensure that both children and parents know how this operates both at school and at 
home. In the meantime remember to KEEP reading!

 EYFS and Key Stage 1 have been given the fantastic opportunity for whole Key Stage Maths training from the 
NCTEM. This is a year long project which will support continuing improvements and progress in “Number 
Fluency”.  

 Mr Childs, Mr Barnard and Mrs Redbond are hard at work researching 
and gaining quotes for new gym trail equipment for our school field. (Funded by the Sports Premium Fund
from the Department of Education). We hope to get this installed as soon as possible to support our School 
Games pledge of improving and increasing children’s physical activity. 

 Knowledge Organisers; We are introducing a new termly class Knowledge Organiser 
that will be published on each class webpage on the school website and sent out to parents via Tapestry 
(Reception) and Seesaw (Y1- Y6). The organiser will contain information on all the new topics and learning for 
the term, plus some useful information including activities for home, topic vocabulary (so you can use it at 
home too) and much more. 

 In discussion with the School Ambassadors, in particular our Eco and Head Ambassadors from September 2023 
all school reports will be sent out digitally via our ParentMail/ Tapestry and Seesaw platforms. During the 
summer term the Ambassador team worked out as a school we could save over £500 a year on paper by 
sending reports digitally, this figure could increase if we can reduce our waste at the photocopier. All monies 
saved will be used for additional resources within each class! The newly elected 2023 Ambassadors will be 
given the task of checking and ensuring we are saving money to spend on them!

Please do attend the meet the teacher evenings if possible as they will give you an opportunity to initiate contact 
with the class teacher but also find out about what the children will be learning and much more!

Mrs Ross 
Head teacher

Welcoming back… 

Last year the school continued to build on the success of the previous years and so we intend to continue to 
grow, develop and improve. From seeing in July 2022 where we saw our biggest progress score for our year 6’s 
SATs with an average of +4.7 in Reading, Writing and Maths with the national comparison of only -0.1 to -0.3, 
{meaning we made greater progress from Year 2 to Year 6 than many other schools}. Again in July 23 we have 
continued to build on this success and hard work. Results in EYFS and Year 6 put us above National Data and our 
Year 2 data shows a sharp improvement from previous years (and only 5% below National Data).
The school is evolving all the time and will continue to strive so that every child has the opportunity to learn to 
their full potential. Continuing to Improve

https://www.ncetm.org.uk/


6th September 
 Gates will open at 8:45am 
 Children can wait with parents in the playground (if you wish)
 A bell will ring for 8.55am and all children will line up behind their labelled cone (parents say their farewells)
 The class teacher and class adults will lead the children into their classroom

Reminder that as of  7th September onwards, the school reverts to its normal opening procedure. 
 Gates will open at 8:45am 
 Children are dropped off at the school gate and make their way into class (Reception parents can drop off here 

or take children to the door of the reception class). (Children should not enter onto the playground before 

8:45am, as they will not be supervised and accidents can happen)
 Children can arrive anytime between 8:45 – 9:00am 
 Gates will shut at 9:00am 
 Latecomers will need to enter the school via the carpark gate and the school office
 Children are marked late if they are not in school by 9:05am 

Picking up and dropping off
 If appointments have to be made during school time (we would prefer appointments to be made outside of 

school times if possible), children MUST be picked up from and dropped off to the main school office.
 Children need to be signed in and out of the main office system for Health & Safety and fire regulations.  (This 

is a change from previous communications during and after Covid where children could be picked up or 
dropped off at class doors). 

ROYAL BLUE- Our uniform is Royal Blue and children can wear either school branded or unbranded school 
uniform as long as it is “Royal Blue”.  
Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 Book bags- we have introduced new smaller and more suitable book bags for KS1. 
(We are encouraging no ruck sacks in Reception and Key Stage 1). The newer bags fit perfectly in children’s trays 
in the classroom! All new Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children have been given a new book bag thanks to a 
donation from The Felixstowe and Suffolk Freemasons. Please speak to class teacher if have not received one yet!

Arrangements for First Days Back

Uniform

Both new and pre-loved uniform can be purchased from the school office. We will hold a pre-loved uniform sale 
early in the autumn term on the school playground: date and info to follow.
Please remember the PE uniform has been updated (see attached pictures) and does not include track suits. 
Key stage 2 are kindly asked to bring in a spare pair of old trainers that can stay in school for lunchtimes on the 
field. 

PE Kits
As children wear their PE kit to school on 
their PE days this is part of our daily school 
uniform and therefore should follow our 
uniform policy. 
School branded or unbranded:
 white or royal blue top
 royal blue jumper, cardigan or hoodie
 Black or charcoal grey joggers/leggings

X  Branded sports tops such as Adidas,  
designer or football tops etc

X  Branded tracksuits 



Key Events in the 
Autumn Term 

Meet The Teacher –
Meet the teacher is normally a chance 
for you to meet your child's new class 
teacher. The teacher will clarify the 
expectations in the year group, PE 
days, homework days, the curriculum, 
and answer any questions you may 
have. 

Keeping everyone updated!

Updates will be added to the news blog on the 
school website and important messages will be 
sent out via ParentMail, Tapestry and Seesaw.

https://www.trimleystmartinprimaryschool.com/
news-blog

https://www.trimleystmartinprimaryschool.com/news-blog


A few of our planned events

As events are planned, we will send out information nearer the event

Events
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Events



Don’t forget to add names 
to school clothing!

Please ensure your child is in their P.E. kit for the following days.  

P.E. Timetable

Trainers!
We will try to use the field as much as possible this term 
at playtimes & lunchtimes. To help keep shoes clean & 
new, we strongly suggest children in KS 2 bring in 
CLEARLY NAMED trainers that can be left at school for 
daily use.  In the past we have suggested an old pair of 
trainers, this year we are suggesting that they come to 
school in a NAMED BAG too- perhaps an old football boot 
bag or one of our trainer bags from the school office. 

TSM Sports Club –
Mr Childs will be running clubs on 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday after school and Sunday 
mornings.
For details and how to book please go 
to:
https://www.thesportsbox.net/

https://www.thesportsbox.net/

